報告者:現地駐在員吉田誠也

フィリピン技術協力事業 現地駐在員活動報告書

昨年4月に始まった我々のプロジェクトも新たな年を迎えました。駐在員として、初めてのフィリピンでの年越しとなりましたが、落ち着いた雰囲気で新年を迎える日本とは異なり、年越しの瞬間は花火が上がり、みんなで盛大にお祝いすることには驚きました。日々の生活や年中行事にも文化の違いを感じることが出来るのは、駐在員の仕事の魅力的な部分だと改めて感じます。

オミクロン株の流行により、現在も多くの活動が制限されていますが、プロジェクトに参加、協力して下さる方々との関係づくりを中心に今月も精力的に 活動しています!

Progress of Our Project

Jan. 12th: Curtesy visit to DA official

今回のプロジェクトは、フィリピン国の農業省が現地でのカウンターパートとしてJAECの活動をサポートしていただき、プロジェクトを成功させるために協力して実施しています。

今月は、現地スタッフ5名全員でマニラに所在する農業省のオフィスを訪問し、Cayanan農業副大臣、De Mesa次官補に現在の活動の進捗状況や、今後のプロジェクトの計画について報告いたしました。



Jan. 12th: Meeting with distributor and retailer

我々が実施する農産物の流通改善プロジェクトでは、コールドチェーンを取り入れた流通システムを構築し、鮮度を保った高品質な野菜の輸送を実現することで、農家の収入向上に繋げることを目的としています。

その為には、我々の目的を理解し、農家から適切な値段で買い取り、互いがWINWINとなる取引を実現する流通業者や小売店が不可欠です。

現在JAECは、複数の会社と面談し、我々の活動のパートナーとなる業者を探しています。



Jan. 28th: Meeting with the President of Benguet state University

現在、JAECが普及している、炭や木酢液を活用した農業技術を実践するモデル圃場(デモファーム)の開設を準備しています。

今回のプロジェクトでは、ベンゲット州立大学の所有する土地を使用させていただく事になり、学長であるFelipe S Comila氏と面談し、契約書にサインを頂きました。

来月以降、本格的に圃場の運営が開始できる ことになりました。



NGO Project in Philippines -Activity Report-

Our project started last April and has entered a new year. This was my first New Year's Eve in the Philippines as a local coordinator. I was surprised that many Filipino celebrated New Year's Eve by having a party and setting off fireworks. It was completely different from the celebration in Japan which is in a relaxed atmosphere. I really enjoy the cultural differences in daily life and annual events as a fascinating part of my job.

Due to the pandemic of the Omicron variant, many of our activities are still restricted, but we are working vigorously to proceed with our project this month, especially we tackled building relationships with those who participate and cooperate in our project!

Progress of Our Project

Jan. 12th: Curtesy visit to DA official

This project is being implemented in cooperation with the Department of Agriculture (DA) in the Philippines, which is supporting JAEC's activities as a counterpart of our project.

All five members of the JAEC Philippines staff visited the office of the DA in Manila. We reported to Undersecretary Cayanan, and Assistant Secretary De Mesa, about the progress of the current activities and the future plans of the project.



Jan. 12th: Meeting with distributor and retailer

We are aiming to improve the farmer's income by establishing a cold chain distribution system that can transport high-quality vegetables with retaining their freshness.

In order to achieve this, it is essential to find distributors and retailers who understand our objectives and buy vegetables from the farmers at an appropriate price.

Currently, JAEC is having some meetings with a few companies to find a partner for our activities.



Jan. 28th: Meeting with the President of Benguet state University

We are now preparing to establish a model farm (demonstration farm) where we will practice the agricultural technologies that JAEC is trying to disseminate on this project.

For this project, we requested to use the land owned by Benguet State University. President Felipe S. Comila kindly allowed us to use the place for our project.

We will start full-scale operation of this Demo farm from next month.

